Perry Township Board of Supervisors
June 9, 2016 Regular Meeting Minutes

The Perry Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 4:00 p.m. on Thursday, June
9, 2016 at the Perry Township Municipal Building. Supervisors in attendance were: Tim Boots and James
Radich. John Zias was absent. Secretary/Treasurer Janice Marshall, Solicitor Greg Fox and two visitors were
present.

Vice-Chairman Tim Boots called the meeting to order beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Visitor's comments: Sam Pawlowski-brush mower, bridges and road work; Melva Killeen-neighbor burning
in evenings and what he is burning is causing breathing issues.

Boots motioned and Radich second to accept the minutes of the May 12, 2016 meeting. Motion
passed with all in favor. Boots motioned and Radich second to accept the treasurer’s report and pay the bills.
Motion passed with all in favor. The Roadmaster and Permit reports were presented.

Clean-up day was a success even though the collection was down due to the weather.

Boots motioned and Radich second to award the equipment rental for the summer seal coating to
Suit-Kote for no more than $5,500 per eight hour period for their equipment and man-power. Motion passed
with all in favor.

There is to be a public meeting held by Macklin Engineering on June 21 concerning the repairs to
the Mountville Road Bridge. Officials are welcome from 3:30-4:30 and the public is welcome from 5:00-
6:30 p.m. According to the documents, the bridge / road will be closed between 2017 and 2018.

A certified letter was sent to the Cirelli residence concerning a violation of the burning ordinance
and that the burning is affecting the breathing of the neighbors. If the burning doesn’t cease, the solicitor is to
be involved.

A letter was received about a pet clinic but it was agreed that the township property has no location
that would be acceptable for the clinic.

The renewal of the health insurance through Davevic Group for the 2017 year.

It was agreed to pursue getting a key and training for the school lights and to question why the one
light was never repaired.

Boots motioned and Radich second to adjourn. Motion passed.
These minutes are duly presented by Janice Marshall.



